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-----Original Message----- 
From: Joseph Fengler 
Sent: Thu 12/21/2006 1:18 PM 
To: Michelle Pourciau (DDOT DIR) 
Cc: anc6c@yahoogroups.com; ANC 6A Open; Linden Neighbors; Sherwood Park 
Neighborhood 
Subject: [anc-6a] Re: [anc6c] Re: Appeal of DDOT permit for 701 10th Street NE 
dated December 21, 2006 
 
 
 
 
Director Pouriau, 
 
I have made an error of ommission. Throughout the document, it states that I, 
as an ANC Commissioner, am making the appeal. However, in the third attachment 
it states the ANC is making the appeal. In the preparation of the document, I 
decided not to wait until January 2007 meeting for an ANC 6A to consider this 
action. Accordingly, I failed to correct the last attachment. However, I am 
attaching the initial Februrary 14, 2006, letter that the ANC did send outlining 
its objections to the proposed curb cut. 
 
Holiday regards, 
 
Joe 
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December 13, 2006 
 
 
Mr. Juan Amaya, Citywide Supervisor 
District Department of Transportation 

 2000 14th, NW, 5th Floor 
Washington, DC 20009 
 
 
Re: 701 Tenth St., NE 
 
Dear Mr. Amaya, 
 
The Stanton Park Neighborhood Association (SPNA) represents the residents in the area 
bounded by Second Street, Tenth St, East Capitol, and H Street in the Northeast Sector of 
the District of Columbia.  SPNA works to improve the quality and vitality of our 
neighborhood, and coordinates its efforts with ANC 6A and 6C to achieve those goals.  
We write today to express our outrage at the installation of an unwarranted curb cut and 
illegal public space parking at 701 Tenth St., NE. 
 
Our understanding of this regrettable project is as follows.  The Applicant misled DCRA 
in filing a building permit application that claimed existence of off-street parking where 
in fact none existed.  The Applicant could have been granted permission to build a two-
unit building.  Thus, the Applicant has already been improperly enriched by fraudulently 
obtaining permission to construct a three-unit structure.  The Applicant has created not 
only a driveway in public space, but has also created an additional parking space in 
public space.   Your largess is simply unacceptable: it unconscionably rewards illegal 
behavior.  Does DDOT/Public Space intend to charge an annual fee to the Condo Board 
of 701 Tenth St. for parking in public space as it does when commercial activities utilize 
public space for a private benefit?  Is it now DDOT policy to facilitate free private 
parking on public space? 
 
Your November 8, 2006 letter states: “ . . . we have three enforcement offices (MPD, 
OIO, and parking enforcement) that stand ready to provide assistance and/or services to 
the residents of the District of Columbia to prevent and enforce illegal parking.”  Your 
assertion is seriously misguided.  In fact, it is nearly impossible to get a car ticketed for 
parking in public space.  I can recount for you hundreds of addresses in my neighborhood 
alone where illegal public space parking is routine.  In many instances illegal public 
space parking is by both residents and non-residents who utilize the available illegal 
parking for convenience and to avoid changing their car registration.  In one particular 



instance, the neighborhood has been trying to get enforcement at 801 East Capitol.  In 
that case, the owners made specific representations to the Historic Preservation Review 
Board that illegal public space parking would not occur.  Despite those representations, 
three vehicles are routinely parked in public space at that location.  At 701 Tenth St., is it 
your position that the concrete poured in public space will not be used, and if used, the 
vehicles will be ticketed? 
 
The scant justification cited for approval in your November 8, 2006 letter would allow 
hundreds of houses in the Stanton Park neighborhood alone to qualify for a curb cut and 
off-street parking.  DDOT was well aware that ANC 6A had voted unanimously to 
oppose this, yet you elected to over-ride the voice of the community to provide a private 
benefit at public expense.  We strongly encourage you to rescind your approval, and by 
copy of this letter request an investigation into the Applicant’s representations to DCRA 
on this project.  We also urge you to caution the owner not to sell these units until this 
matter is resolved. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Drury Tallant, Co-Chair 
SPNA Land Use Committee 
 
Cc:  The Honorable Sharon Ambrose, Ward 6 Council Member 
 The Honorable Carol Schwartz, Chair, DC Public Works Committee 

Ms. Denise Walker, Public Space Manager (DDOT) 
 Ms. Ann Simpson-Mason, Public Space Associate Director (DDOT) 
 Dr. Patrick Canavan, Director, DCRA 
 Mr. Joseph Fengler, Chair ANC6A  
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----- Original Message ---- 
From: Joseph Fengler <fengler6a02@yahoo.com> 
To: "Simpson-Mason, Ann (DDOT)" <ann.simpson-mason@dc.gov> 
Cc: "Wiktor, Denise (DDOT)" <Denise.Wiktor@dc.gov>; "Amaya, Juan (DDOT)" 
<Juan.Amaya@dc.gov>; "Jackson, Tyrone (DDOT)" <Tyrone.Jackson@dc.gov>; "Simpson-
Mason, Ann (DDOT)" <ann.simpson-mason@dc.gov>; ANC 6A Open <anc-
6a@yahoogroups.com>; "Pourciau, Michelle (DDOT)" <Michelle.Pourciau@dc.gov>; "Crews, Bill 
(DCRA)" <Bill.Crews@dc.gov>; "Colon, Jose (DDOT)" <Jose.Colon@dc.gov>; "Delfs, 
Christopher (DDOT)" <Christopher.Delfs@dc.gov>; Tommy Wells (home) <wellsthos@aol.com>; 
Dru Tallant <dtallant@aol.com>; Karina Ricks <karina.ricks@dc.gov>; Linden Neighbors 
<LindenNeighbors@yahoogroups.com> 
Sent: Tuesday, December 19, 2006 8:01:51 AM 
Subject: Re: 701 10th ST NE\New driveway 
Acting Associate Director Simpon-Mason, 
 
Thank you for taking the time to answer our request.  Let me say upfront, the decision is deeply 
disappointing.  When you have the time today, I would like to accept your offer for a conversation 
on this issue.  In preparation for that phone call, here are the questions I wish to discuss. 
 
First, there appears to be a lack of internal coordination within DDOT.  When our ANC sent the 
letter stating our opposition to the curb cut on February 14, 2006, we followed up directly with our 
Ward 6 Transportation Planner, Mr. Christopher Delfs.  After a few weeks of e-mail exchanges, it 
became clear that our concerns were valid.  Noteworthy to highlight is one e-mail exchange on 
March 10, 2006, where Mr. Delfs states: “The Transportation Policy and Planning Administration 
(TPPA) shares some of the concerns you have described in your ANC 6A resolution letter on the 
subject, and I have expressed these to our Public Space Permitting Office.” 
 
Question:  How are the concerns of the Ward 6 Transportation Planner and TPPA concerns 
accounted for in the decision making process for a curb cut? 
 
Second, our Commission’s objection was based our community’s observation on the pedestrian 
use of that corner.  It goes without stating; but apparently it needs reinforcement – we live 
here.  In this case, we understand the traffic challenges presented by Sherwood Recreation 
Center , the House of Ruth (which provides services for women in need) and the Capitol Hill 
Towers retirement community.   
 
Question: How is the ANC’s great weight accounted for in the decision making process for an 
administratively approved curb cut? 
 
Third, there seems to be a communication break down in the Public Space Manager’s 
office.  While our ANC sent a letter to Public Space Permits and Records Branch on February 14, 
it took nine months to receive an official response.  Then, that response was not forwarded to our 
Commission until one month later as it was lost in the system. 
 
Question:  How do you track Commission input to ensure that letters are answered and that 
official correspondence is provided and mailed? 
 
Fourth, the decision to not suspend the application and refer the matter to the Public Space 
Committee gives the impression that DDOT does not value public input or transparency.  Our 
ANC provided a letter to DDOT that was approved in a public meeting in February.  In good faith, 
we followed up with the Ward 6 Transportation Planner to express our concerns.  We have e-
mails indicating that our concerns were valid.  DDOT takes nine months to respond and fails to 
send the letter to our ANC for close to one month.  Based on that, as well as the initial concerns 
in our letter, we request the permits be suspended and the matter referred to the Public Space 
Committee for further review.  A process our community feels works and has demonstrated time 
and again the ability to weigh community concerns versus developer interests. 



 
Question: Aside from validating what we believe is an incorrect decision, what does DDOT have 
to lose from referring this to an establish, public process that would allow the ANC – as well as 
Stanton Park Neighborhood Association – from presenting the issues and discussing the 
community’s concerns?  
 
Fifth, it looks as if DDOT uses the approach that approving public space encroachment is allowed 
as long as the application meets the dimensions of the regulations.  This seems to be 
backwards.  Public space encroachment should not be allowed just because it can.  The 
permanent loss of public space should require a significant community reason.  It should be more 
than just accommodating a private developer to have additional parking at the expense of one 
public parking space.  Curb cuts and parking spaces are very valuable and far exceed the cost of 
planting a few trees and greener as offsetting compensation to the public.  Moreover, initial DDOT 
comments simply infer that the Metropolitan Police Department and Parking Enforcement can 
handle any illegal parking that takes place on the public space as a result of his curb cut.  Again, 
this simply states that challenges caused by the curb cut are not DDOT’s problem, so approval is 
acceptable. 
 
Question: What is the community value proposition DDOT uses when considering the permanent 
loss of public space? 
 
Even your response provided below fails to address the most basic development challenge in our 
community – density.  While it is understandable that DDOT may not clearly understand how 
adding multiple units on a street, that has predominately single family homes, is a threat to our 
city, our Commission does.  This decision not to refer this to the Public Space Committee for 
review has been made in a bureaucratically justified vacuum where any dissenting view point – 
whether from DDOT’s own Ward 6 Transportation Planner or the community – is dismissed for 
official expediency.   
 
In close, I look forward to your phone call.  My hope is that you will be able to answer the 
questions above in a manner that will alleviate our concerns that there is more thought to the loss 
of public space than has been on display in this particular case. 
 
Regards, 
 
Joseph Fengler, Commissioner ANC 6A-02 
fengler6a02@yahoo.com 
(202) 423-8868 
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Director Moneme, 
  
Congratulations on your appointment to DDOT.  While I hesitate to forward this issue to you on your 
second day on the job, our Commission is requesting that you rule on our appeal in the attachment.  As you 
can see from the e-mail below, we sent this to your predecessor on December 21, 2006.  Unfortunately, we 
did not her from her prior to her departure and service as Director.   
  
Issue:  DDOT staff approved a curb cut for 701 Tenth Street, NE over the objections of ANC 6A.  As the 
proposed curb cut (actually located on the 1000 block G Street, NE) is one block outside the historic 
district, the application was not required to go through the Public Space Committee.  As a result, the DDOT 
staff simply applied the regulations to the application -- examples: "Is the curb cut 60 feet from the corner?" 
and "Is the curb cut the proper length?"  Accordingly, once those questions were answered satisfactorily, 
DDOT staff approved the application.  Our Commission believes the hurdle to provide land access across a 
public space (sidewalks) should have a higher burden. 
  
Action requested:  We are requesting that the permit be suspended and referred to the Public Space 
Committee for review and resolution (please see attachment the details and DC Municipal regulations that 
support this request).  To be forthright, our request is even more complicated now that the contractor has 
completed the curb cut.  However, as outlined in our attachment, we still believe this request is warranted 
given the circumstances around the application and the execution of the curb cut. 
  
Why take this action?  Our Commission has been working with the Public Space Committee on curb cuts 
for the past several years.  We believe this committee has an inherent understanding of the value of public 
space and has demonstrated a balanced approach with dealing with this requests.  It also provides a formal 
process and avenue for community members, associations and ANCs to submit their views and remarks.  It 
is a transparent process where the decisions are make in a public meeting.   
  
Public Space Committee recommendation:  We believe this specific instance underscores a larger 
challenge - The disposal of curb cut applications in a residential zoned districts that are outside of the 
historic districts.  We understand that DDOT is currently reviewing the operations and jurisdiction of the 
Public Space Committee.  We would strongly encourage that you take this opportunity to fold all curb cut 
application requests in residential zoned districts under the jurisdiction of the Public Space Committee.  We 
believe that decisions regarding the city's disposition of public space should be very transparent and 
provide adequate opportunity for community input.   
  
We have been working with our Ward Six Transportation Manager, Mr. Christopher Delfs, since February 
2006.  While I will admit that I have some bias on the outcome, I believe he will be able to provide any 
background information required.  We would welcome your decision on our appeal request, as well as your 
thoughts on our Public Space recommendation, before Thursday, January 11, 2006 -- our next Commission 
meeting.   
  
Warm regards, 
  
Jospeh Fengler, ANC Commissioner 6A-02 
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From: "Simpson-Mason, Ann (DDOT)" <ann.simpson-mason@dc.gov> 
To: Joseph Fengler <fengler6a02@yahoo.com> 
Cc: "Wiktor, Denise (DDOT)" <Denise.Wiktor@dc.gov>; "Amaya, Juan 
(DDOT)" <Juan.Amaya@dc.gov>; "Jackson, Tyrone (DDOT)" 
<Tyrone.Jackson@dc.gov>; "Simpson-Mason, Ann (DDOT)" 
<ann.simpson-mason@dc.gov>; ANC 6A Open <anc-6a@yahoogroups.com>; 
"Pourciau, Michelle (DDOT)" <Michelle.Pourciau@dc.gov>; "Crews, Bill 
(DCRA)" <Bill.Crews@dc.gov>; "Colon, Jose (DDOT)" 
<Jose.Colon@dc.gov>; "Delfs, Christopher (DDOT)" 
<Christopher.Delfs@dc.gov> 
Sent: Monday, December 18, 2006 3:30:39 PM 
Subject: RE: 701 10th ST NE\New driveway 
 
Dear Commissioner Fengler: 
 
As the Acting Associate Director of the Public Space Management 
Administration, this is to advise you that I agree with the staff 
decision to approve the permit issued for 701 10th Street, NE.    The 
driveway will be 18' wide and there is a 20' deep parking pad on 
private property.  The driveway is approximately 60' to 62' from the 
intersection and will be constructed to DC Standards.  The Recreation 
Center is nearly 300' away from the proposed driveway and it is not 
on the same street.  The Department finds no safety issues with the 
driveway. 
 
Your concern about the loss of green space will be addressed since 
the applicant has been instructed to plant a new tree and landscape 
around the premise with grass and shrubs. 
 
After a careful review of all the comments received on this 
application and giving great weight to the ANC's concerns, I support 
our decision and will recommend to Director Pourciau that we not 
suspend approval.  I would happy to discuss this further if you have 
any questions, please email or give me a call at 671-0493. 
 
Ann Simpson-Mason 
Acting Associate Director 
Public Space Management Administration 
DDOT/PSMA 
2000 14th Street, NW, 7th Floor 
Washington, DC 20009 
Ann.Simpson-Mason@dc.gov 
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----- Original Message ---- 
From: "Wiktor, Denise (DDOT)" <Denise.Wiktor@dc.gov> 
To: Joseph Fengler <fengler6a02@yahoo.com> 
Cc: "Amaya, Juan (DDOT)" <Juan.Amaya@dc.gov> 
Sent: Monday, December 11, 2006 5:24:54 PM 
Subject: 
 
<<701 10th.pdf>> 
 
Found the letter in the outbox.  It got held, I think confused with 
another ANC letter.  I apologize. 
 
Denise 
________________________________ 
Denise L. Wiktor 
Public Space Manager 
District Department of Transportation 
941 N. Capitol Street NE 
Washington, DC 20002 
(202) 535-2699-main number 
(202)535-2221--facsimile 



ATTACHMENT B   



 
 

 from Moneme, Emeka (DDOT) <Emeka.Moneme@dc.gov> 

to 

 
 
 Joseph Fengler <fengler6a02@yahoo.com>, 
"Moneme, Emeka (EOM)" <Emeka.Moneme@fentytransition.org>,
"Christopher (DDOT) Delfs" <ICDELFS@dc.gov> 

cc 

"Tangherlini, Dan (EOM)" <Dan.Tangherlini@fentytransition.org>,
"Tommy Wells (home)" <wellsthos@aol.com>, 
Kenan Jarboe <kenan.jarboe@verizon.net>, 
Karen Wirt <kwirt@crs.loc.gov>, 
Drew Ronneberg <ronneberg6a02@gmail.com>, 
omar mahmud <familymahmud@yahoo.com>, 
"Mike Showalter (6a02)" <js2138@yahoo.com>, 
Rich Luna <thelunas@speakeasy.net>, 
"Michael Kuiken (6a02)" <michael.kuiken@gmail.com>, 
Dru Tallant <dtallant@aol.com>, 
Richard Layman <richlaymandc@yahoo.com>, 
Nicholas Alberti <alberti6A04@yahoo.com>, 
"Mary Beatty 6a05)" <mbbeatty@aol.com>, 
David Holmes <holmes.anc6a03@gmail.com>, 
Gladys Mack <GMACK01@juno.com>, 
"Raphael Marshall 6A01)" <rvmps6a@aol.com>, 
Elizabeth Nelson <elizabeth_knits@yahoo.com>, 
"Stephanie Nixon 6a08)" <smnixon@comcast.net>, 
"William Schultheiss ANC 6A06)" <schlthss@yahoo.com> 

date Thu, Jan 4, 2007 at 1:40 PM 
subject RE: Appeal of DDOT permit for 701 10th Street NE 
mailed-by dc.gov 

 

Mr. Fengler, 

Thank you for bringing this issue to my attention.  This is an important issue, and I will speak with Chris 
and the appropriate DDOT staff to get a response to your request. 

Always feel free to contact me with any issues, suggestions or other insights. 

I am looking forward to working with you and the commission.  The best way to reach me is on the 
Blackberry (this email address). 

 Thanks. 

 Emeka 

  

 
 

From: Joseph Fengler [mailto:fengler6a02@yahoo.com]  
Sent: Thursday, January 04, 2007 7:29 AM 
To: Moneme, Emeka (EOM); Delfs, Christopher (DDOT) 

mailto:fengler6a02@yahoo.com


Cc: Tangherlini, Dan (EOM); Tommy Wells (home); Kenan Jarboe; Karen Wirt; Drew Ronneberg; omar 
mahmud; Mike Showalter (6a02); Rich Luna; Michael Kuiken (6a02); Dru Tallant; Richard Layman; 
Nicholas Alberti; Mary Beatty 6a05); David Holmes; Gladys Mack; omar mahmud; Raphael Marshall 
6A01); Elizabeth Nelson; Stephanie Nixon 6a08); Drew Ronneberg; William Schultheiss ANC 6A06) 

Subject: Re: Appeal of DDOT permit for 701 10th Street NE 

 Director Moneme, 

 Congratulations on your appointment to DDOT.  While I hesitate to forward this issue to you on your 
second day on the job, our Commission is requesting that you rule on our appeal in the attachment.  As 
you can see from the e-mail below, we sent this to your predecessor on December 21, 2006.  
Unfortunately, we did not her from her prior to her departure and service as Director.   

 Issue:  DDOT staff approved a curb cut for 701 Tenth Street, NE over the objections of ANC 6A.  As the 
proposed curb cut (actually located on the 1000 block G Street, NE) is one block outside the historic 
district, the application was not required to go through the Public Space Committee.  As a result, the 
DDOT staff simply applied the regulations to the application -- examples: "Is the curb cut 60 feet from the 
corner?" and "Is the curb cut the proper length?"  Accordingly, once those questions were answered 
satisfactorily, DDOT staff approved the application.  Our Commission believes the hurdle to provide land 
access across a public space (sidewalks) should have a higher burden. 

 Action requested:  We are requesting that the permit be suspended and referred to the Public Space 
Committee for review and resolution (please see attachment the details and DC Municipal regulations 
that support this request).  To be forthright, our request is even more complicated now that the contractor 
has completed the curb cut.  However, as outlined in our attachment, we still believe this request is 
warranted given the circumstances around the application and the execution of the curb cut. 

 Why take this action?  Our Commission has been working with the Public Space Committee on curb 
cuts for the past several years.  We believe this committee has an inherent understanding of the value of 
public space and has demonstrated a balanced approach with dealing with this requests.  It also provides 
a formal process and avenue for community members, associations and ANCs to submit their views and 
remarks.  It is a transparent process where the decisions are make in a public meeting.   

 Public Space Committee recommendation:  We believe this specific instance underscores a larger 
challenge - The disposal of curb cut applications in a residential zoned districts that are outside of the 
historic districts.  We understand that DDOT is currently reviewing the operations and jurisdiction of the 
Public Space Committee.  We would strongly encourage that you take this opportunity to fold all curb cut 
application requests in residential zoned districts under the jurisdiction of the Public Space Committee.  
We believe that decisions regarding the city's disposition of public space should be very transparent and 
provide adequate opportunity for community input.   

 We have been working with our Ward Six Transportation Manager, Mr. Christopher Delfs, since February 
2006.  While I will admit that I have some bias on the outcome, I believe he will be able to provide any 
background information required.  We would welcome your decision on our appeal request, as well as 
your thoughts on our Public Space recommendation, before Thursday, January 11, 2006 -- our next 
Commission meeting.   

 Warm regards, 

 Jospeh Fengler, ANC Commissioner 6A-02 
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